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The 211th Annual Meeting  
of the Second Presbyterian Church of Baltimore, Maryland 
Sunday, February 7, 2016, 10 , Second Presbyterian Chapel 

 
Welcome, Call to Order, and Opening Prayer: The Rev. Dr. Tom Blair 
  
Establishment of a Quorum of Members in Attendance 
  
Approval of the Minutes of the Congregational Meeting: Scott Silverwood 
  
The Nominating Committee Report: Becky Ferrell 
  
The Election of Officers: Elders, Deacons and Trustees 
  
Presentation of the 2016 Budget (including Terms of Pastorsõ Call): JT Paulk, Leslie Owsley 
  
Call for Other Pertinent Business 
  
Adjournment of Meeting, Closing Prayer (unison) 

 Holy God, we have joined our hearts and minds that together we might see your Way for this, 
Your church, in the year to come. Where we have seen faithfully, God, lead us quickly. Where our 
vision has been clouded, give us ever-clearer vision ahead. In our trust that we are in your safe 
keeping ð encourage and prod us to more faithful living. 
 God of love and compassion, bless those who have been called to be officers of this 
congregationñelders, deacons and trusteesñand empower them by the grace of your spirit. Remind 
us all that we are called to be bearers of Christõs life, light and love to all we meet. 
 Help us offer our best to your service and your glory, mindful of the needs of others, in body, mind 
and spirit, in the name and spirit of Jesus of Nazareth, our Lord. Amen. 

 

Call to Order of the Meeting of the Corporation of Second Presbyterian Church 
in the City of Baltimore, Maryland 

 
Opening Prayer 
  
The Trustees Report: Paul Hume 
  
Other Pertinent Business 
  
10:50  Adjournment of Meeting and Prayer of Dismissal 

AGENDA 
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FROM OUR SENIOR PASTOR 

The Rev. Dr. Tom Blair 

2015 - A Time of Turning 
 
òFor everything there is a season, and a time 
for every matter under heaven.ò               
                                              ~Ecclesiastes 3:1   

O ne of the most ôquotable quotesõ of the Bible is 
very fitting to sum up a good portion of the year 

2015. This was a year when the time was ripe for 
change and when our ômatters under heavenõ came in 
the right season. 
 From my position as Head of Staff, among other 
successfully negotiated changes, two key transitions 
took place in our church staff configuration. The 
changes started with Liz Beckman, our ôBand Leaderõ 
for our 2nd@9 service, always inspiring and dedicated 
to the cause, who needed to step down for family 
reasons. Then Rev. Jenn DiFrancesco, also for family 
reasons (and a D.Min. dissertation), shifted her work 
to half time. 
 After much prayer and considerable investment of 
time and energy, our Personnel Committee were 
blessed to find two wonderful people to meet the 
needs of our congregation. 
 Hsiao-Ying Lin is our new Associate Director 
of Music. She holds a Master of Music degree from 
the Peabody Conservatory where she is currently a 
candidate for Doctor of Musical Arts degree. Ms. Lin 
also serves as the staff pianist for the JHMI Choral 
Society, String Department of Peabody Preparatory, 
and Peabody Conservatory of Johns Hopkins 
University.  
 Our new Director of Christian Formation and 
Congregational Life, whose job description fills in the 

gaps left with our Associate Pastorõs reduced hours, is 
Amy Carlson. She graduated in May from Lancaster 
Theological Seminary where she was Moderator of 
the Seminary Community Council and served on the 
Standards Committee where she received academic 
awards for Biblical Interpretation in OT and Church 
History. 
 Amy has served as a Youth Advisor for middle/ 
high youth ministry and as the Christian education 
director at Oaklands Presbyterian Church in Laurel 
where she is a member. Amy graduated magna cum 
laude from East Carolina University and worked at T. 
Rowe Price in Baltimore for two years before going to 
seminary.   
 Among other significant transitions, after a long 
and thorough vetting process, a faithful team of 
Trustees, Elders and Members at Large 
recommended that Inspirit Counseling Service, Inc. 
provide its services to our congregation and beyond. 
Both our Board of Trustees and Session unanimously 
agreed. 
 Following a period of reassessment and 
reexamination, a group including John Sheldon, Clay 
Furtaw, Mari Quint, Harriette McPherson, Paul Koch, 
James Edwards, Jim Hughes, Scott Silverwood, and 
Rev. Blair interviewed two Counseling Agencies, both 
locally based, well administered and staffed by 
certified, qualified and engaging therapists. Inspirit 
proved to be the better fit for us as a congregation. 
 The Counselor to be located at Second 
Presbyterian will be Beth Heizer, a wonderful match 
for our congregation. A well-trained and seasoned 
Sister of Mercy, she will provide excellent continuity 
as a counselor available for our members and friends 
of the church.  
      In the pages of this report you will find 
information, inspiration and some new ways that we 
have been the church together: learning, growing, 
giving, worshipping, sharing in fellowship and 
bearing one anotherõs burdens.  
     This report also helps us recall how we have been 
the church away from this place: serving, learning, 
working, caring and sharing in the world. The story is 
bigger than what can be fully detailed in these pages. 
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FROM OUR ASSOCIATE PASTOR 

The Rev. Jenn DiFrancesco 

The year 2015 was filled with joys that lifted us, 
obstacles that challenged us and sorrows that 
grieved us. It has been a year of changes and 
transitions in our lives together as well as a year of 
growth and celebration in our ministries and 
missions. 
    As I reflect on the character of our life and work 
together in 2015, most of all I think of the impact of 
generous gifts given. Our financial reports record the 
incredibly generous commitment of so many 
members and friends of this church that both keeps 
the lights on and provides sustenance for all who are 
employed here.... (and a huge thank you to one and 
all.) 
 Through my eleventh year of ministry with you as 
Pastor, as we are continually renewed by the Holy 
Spirit in our walk together, we add new faces (along 
with some new wrinkles, in more ways than one) and 
we experience the joys and challenges, questions and 
opportunities that the comfort of familiarity brings. 
Included in our newness are staff members who 
bring energy, insight and talent and an ever-faithful 

officer corps who strive to revitalize our distinctive 
way of being Christõs people in Baltimore.  
 This past year has also been filled with the 
important events of every church year, weddings (3), 
baptisms (10), new members (14), and the ordination 
and installation of new officers. We have bid farewell 
and eternal blessing on five of our members who are 
now counted among the communion of saints in 
heaven: Shirley Alger, Jackie Boesel, Judge Joe 
Young, Thom Kuhl, and Libby Stalfort. 
 As we recall the highlights of 2015, I give thanks 
for Godõs faithfulness, mercy and love in all the 
seasons of our journey. As we look ahead and plan 
for 2016 and beyond, let us pray for the wisdom and 
courage to do great work ahead, trusting in Godõs 
strength and energy to lift us up, to see the necessary 
tasks ahead of us, resolved to bring ourselves and 
our church in line with Godõs greatest dreams. 
 
 With you, in Christõs ministry, together,  

Arise, your light is come! 
The Spirit's call obey; 
Show forth the glory of your God, 
Which shines on you today. 
(Verse 1, óArise, Your Light is Come!ó ) 

 

I ndeed, we have heard the Lordõs voice and have risen to answer the call.  
 Over the past year, we have served together on 
committees, in Sunday School classrooms, at 
Vacation Bible School, and in mission partnerships. 
Godõs light continues to shine on and through us at 
Second Presbyterian. It has been a joy serving along 
side you for the past 9 years, as we expanded our 
staff, our programs and continue to follow where 
God leads.   
 I thank you for your support and help as I 
discerned Godõs call in my ministry responsibilities 
this past year at Second, going from full time 
ministry to part time.  I look forward to this year and 
future years as we seek to follow where Christõs light 
is leading us and looking back to see where Christõs 
light has shined brightly through us.   
 In 2015, Christõs light shinedê 
ê through the 90 children pouring through the 
doors of University Baptist for our joint    
 Churches of Charles Vacation Bible School. 
êthrough creative and thoughtful worship practices. 
êthrough laughter on the annual youth ski weekend. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
êthrough the serving and ministry of the Baltimore 
Presbytery. 
 
Arise, your light is come! 
Fling wide the prison door; 
Proclaim the captives' liberty, 
Good tidings to the poor. 
(Verse 2, óArise, Your Light is Come!ó ) 

 
Christõs light shinedê 
êthrough Secondõs continued partnership with 
Woodbourne-McCabe community. 

wŜǾΦ WŜƴƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǘ ²ŀƭǘŜǊ tΦ 
/ŀǊǘŜǊ 9ƭŜƳŜƴǘŀǊȅ 



т 

 

FROM OUR PASTORAL ASSISTANT 
Joyce Zimmerman 

êthough our new dinner program partnership with 
the Shine Into Womanhood (Acts4Youth girls 
program). 
êthrough our annual MLK Day of Service and the 
addition of a new Day of Service in October.  
êthrough our 10 youth working alongside 
Acts4Youth boys to spruce up Walter P Carter 
Elementary/Middle School this past summer. 
 
Arise, your light is come! 
All you in sorrow born, 
Bind up the broken-hearted ones 
And comfort those who mourn. 
(Verse 3, óArise, Your Light is Come!ó ) 

 
Christõs light shinedê 
êthrough our dedicated and compassionate deacons 
reaching out to and care for the families of  
 Second. 
êthrough my Lenten practice of writing cards to 
every Second member during Lent. 
êthrough the sending and giving of over 40 prayer 
shawls this year. 

êthrough leading worship and serving communion 
to patients at GBMC. 
 
Arise, your light is come! 
The mountains burst in song! 
Rise up like eagles on the wing; 
God's power will make us strong. 
 (Verse 4, óArise, Your Light is Come!ó ) 

 
 Christõs light continues to shine. How are you 
being to show the glory of your God in 2016? 

I  have been privileged to hold a rather unique, part-
time, staff position in our church for over 25 years.  
The job description doesnõt appear in any Book of 
Order prescribing roles and responsibilities for 
church positions; rather, we at Second Church have 
defined it for our own church purposes and it has 
evolved over the years. 
 My primary focus has always been on the older 
members of our congregation. Other responsibilities, 
directly or remotely related, have come about in a 
broad interpretation of this priority. Some tasks I 
have assumed just because of personal interests or 
experience. 
 Much of what I have done in 2015 is a 
continuation of past years. I have continued work 
with: 

¶ Pastoral visits- with the elderly, shut-ins, 
persons with special needs. I deeply value the 
relationships I have developed and continue to 
build, and I look forward to new ones. 

¶ Deacons- assigning and monitoring parishes, 
apprising them of pastoral needs, assigning 
flower deliveries weekly as well as after 
Christmas and Easter 

¶ Chancel Guild- coordinate weekly donors as 
well as those for Christmas and Easter 

¶ Congregational Life Council 

¶ Membership- I maintain the monthly statistical 
report, greet visitors, work with the new 

members. 

¶ class, and consult on maintenance of the 
church rolls.  

¶ Action in Maturity (AIM)-I serve on the board 
of this community organization serving senior 
citizens in the Greater Homewood area and 
now throughout much of Baltimore. 

¶ Recordings- I record each 11AM service and 
offer copies to those interested. 

¶ Church Office- I proof bulletins and the Tower 
and other materials when requested. I 
frequently develop lists for special purposes or 
check said lists for accuracy and inclusiveness. 




